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2016 Class Structure:  

I can now confirm that next year we will have 15 classes which is an increase of 1 class 

from 2016. The structure will be: Prep (2 classes), Year 1 (3 classes), Year 2 (2 classes) Year 

3 (2 classes) Year 4 (2 classes), Year 5 (2 classes) & Year 6 (2 classes).  At this early stage I can 

confirm that Mrs Tuck and Mrs Renshaw will be our 2016 Prep teachers.  These early ap-

pointments will further enhance the transition of our new 2016 Preps as they complete 

the Kinder · Prep Transition program this term.  News regarding other teacher appoint-

ments will be shared in upcoming Newsletters.  

Such is the interest in our school that student numbers are expected to increase from 

2015.  An enrolment of over 340 is likely.  Whilst the enrolment demand is pleasing in 

the sense that our school is a ²school of choice³, we will continue to work hard to ensure 

we maintain and even improve our focus on each student as an individual and our com-

munity spirit.     

More classes also means new teachers, skills and expertise which will benefit our school.  

As the recruitment process is finalised over the next 6 weeks we will appoint teachers to 

class levels with the best mix to ensure our teaching teams have a balance of experi-

ence, new ideas and skills to ensure each student at every level of the school receives 

the best education possible.  

       

World Teachers Day Australia:  

Friday week, 30 October is World Teachers Day Australia. I would like to take this oppor-

tunity to recognise and acknowledge the wonderful teachers we have at Parkhill P.S. 

Our teachers³ dedicate an incredible amount of time and energy to make the education 

of our students, your children, the very best it can be.  We have a very committed, ap-

proachable teaching team who are passionate about their work and most importantly, 

provide quality, challenging and engaging learning experiences which motivate your 

children to learn.  Happy Teachers Day to all staff for Friday 30
th

 October! Due to the 

Year 3 and 4 camp World Teachers³ Day will be celebrated by the PFA with their annual 

Staff Morning Tea on Thursday 5 November.  

 

Student Achievement:  

Caleb Thian -De-Wind played in the Futsal State Championships in Ballarat on Sunday 11 

October. There were 5 teams playing in the under 8³s. All teams played and the top four 

teams went into the finals. Caleb³s team won the semi-finals but unfortunately lost the 

Grand Final. Congratulations on an outstanding effort to make the State finals, Caleb!  

 

Preparing for 2016 - What is Student Transition?  

Student transition involves the programs, processes and opportunities used to support 

students entering, moving through and exiting our school.  Our transition program sup-

ports students³ transitioning: 



-Into school · ²Kinder · Prep³ and new student enrolments from P-6. 

-Through school each year  - As students³ progress through each Year level, and  

-Exiting the school - Year 6 to Year 7 and accessing special education settings.  

 

Why is a transition program important?  

Each student³s life experience is different.  Our students come from many different 

cultural and language backgrounds as well as a variety of family structures.  Each child 

will have developed a range of skills and abilities that form the basis of their positive 

school experiences and ability to adapt to new situations.  

 

Throughout each child³s school journey the various stages of transition create periods 

of change for the child and their family. These periods can be both challenging and ex-

citing.  The aim of our transition program is to support each student to make every 

transition as smooth as possible. It is important to understand that the preparation for 

each stage of transition starts well before students take their next step and is support-

ed through a combination of special and whole school programs.  

 

How does Parkhill P.S support students through the various phases of transi-

tion?  

Student transition is most successful when:  

¶ Each student³s sense of belonging at school is strong. 

¶ Processes are in place to build familiarity and reduce anxiety,  and  

¶ Students are supported to build their capacity to adapt positively to change.  

 

To develop these characteristics each student is supported to:  

¶ Develop a strong sense of wellbeing including resilience, confidence and self -

esteem.  

¶ Experience personal success ¸This can be through academic achievement, the de-

velopment of effective social skills and a sense of accomplishment through the Arts, 

Languages and Sport and Physical Education.  

 

The key components of our comprehensive transition program are delivered through 

our curriculum, whole school teaching practices, special programs and parent infor-

mation meetings.   

 

Parkhill Turns 20!:  

Term 4 2015 marks the 20
th

 year of Parkhill Primary School. It was during this term that 

3 schools: Jordanville, Ashwood and Alamein Primary Schools amalgamated onto our 

current site. To celebrate this milestone, we are planning an assembly on the after-

noon of Friday 6 November in the Hall. All parents are invited to this celebration to 

hear a little of our wonderful history from special guest speakers who played a signifi-

cant role in establishing our school way back in 1995! Assembly will commence at 

2.30pm in the Hall. More details will follow closer to the time.  

 

Pupil Free Days Reminder:  

A reminder that our final Pupil Free Day as allocated by DET and approved by School 

Council is on Monday, 2
 
November.  Students will not be required at school on this 

day!   

Don³t forget your Super-a-thon costume tomorrow!  

Bye for now  

Rod McKinlay  

Principal  



Science  

Bang! The metallic lid flies off the can and across the hall, bouncing off the side wall and roll-

ing onto the floor. Kids gasp and clap their hand over their ears before smiling with delight 

and clapping!  

An amazing science day was had by all and it finished with great big bang of excitement 

with a visit from Professor Bunsen. Throughout the day students were challenged with 

tricky engineering competitions;  Miss Renshaw³s parachute, Mr Davies³ balloon rocket race 

or Mr Grinter³s elastic band boat race. Some students enjoyed messy funny with Oobleck and 

slime making. All the activities were hands on and interesting and a huge thanks must go 

out to all the Parkhill teachers who created and presented a fun science activity for the stu-

dents to engage with. What a great way to celebrate science at Parkhill Primary!  

Katrina Watson · Science Teacher  

 

 



2015  

 

Student of the Week & 

Awards  

PR Whole class  

PN Henry  

PT Hamish  

1B Angela  

1M  Alexander  

2M  Stephanie  

2S Rudraksh  

3H Melika  

3D Will  

4B Ashleigh  

4D Sophia  

56G  Ben & Yousef  

56S  Jessica 

56M  Emma  

Care  

Honesty  

Unity  

Respect  

Persistence  

 

Carly Gough  

 

2015  Calendar of  

Curriculum events  

Active After 

School Sport  

Selected students 

will have received 

notification.  

Tuesdays Grade 1 & 

2 from 3.45 ¸4.45.  

Thursdays Grades 

3¸4  from 3.45 -4.45 

Friday 23  

October  

Whole School  

Super -a-thon  

Friday 23  

October  

Grade 2 Sleepover 

@ Parkhill  

Wednesday 28  

October  

Prep Fire Ed  

Session 1  

Wednesday 28 

to Friday 30  

October  

Grade 3 & 4 Camp  

@ The Island  

Monday 2  

November  

Curriculum Day  

Tuesday 3  

November  

Public Holiday  

 

Wednesday 4  

November  

1st Transition  

Session for 2016 

Preps  

Friday 6  

November  

20th Anniversary  

Assembly 2.30pm  

Wednesday 16  

December  

Graduation  

Birthdays  

October  

John V  

Alannah E  

Sophia A  

Noah H  

Tayah M  

Jennon M  

Matari H  

Emerson W  

William K  

Beau V  

Levi S 

Oliver H  

Chloe O  

Jai P 

Noah C  

Olivia H  

Ian M  

Eli M  

Will C  

Emilia C  

Benyamin M  

Steven D  

Ravyn D  

Haroon A  

Connor W  

Administration Information  

Mazz Higlett & Jo Ravida  

Tiqbiz Pass ¸NEW NEW SYSTEM!!  

 

We have a new sign in system (again!) at Parkhill for all 

of our students, volunteers and visitors.   

It is now easier to allocate a number to each volunteer 

and once registered this is the only thing required for 

you to sign in and out when visiting or volunteering.  

Please remember your Working With Children Check 

must be carried with you at all times.  

Student Banking and Payments:   

 

Reminder student bank books can be 

brought to school on Mondays.  

Please note  as  most payments to 

school are by EFTPOS or BPay and not 

cash, the bank books  will be  pro-

cessed on the next bank visit.  

We apologise for any inconvenience 

this may cause.  
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WALKATHON: Please join us at 2pm to cheer the children on their 

sponsored walk.  Monies raised will go towards new furniture for the 

LOTE room.   Each child is encouraged to dress up as a super -hero 

(either their favourite or to create their own) for the sponsored walk.  

  

CHRISTMAS RAFFLE 

The PFA will be running a raffle this year and we are seeking donations of brand new items to be includ-

ed in the prizes.  If you are able to donate an item please contact one of the PFA members.  

 

FUN, FOOD & CAROLS   

Thursday 3 December.  This will be another fantastic night to celebrate the end of a great year with 

school families.   We are looking for volunteers to co -ordinate various aspects of the event ¸stalls, enter-

tainment, food etc.   All aspects are covered in 'how -to' books available to help you.  Please talk to one 

of the PFA executive if you are interested in getting involved.   

 

ICY POLE ROSTER 

The PFA is organising the Icy 

Pole sales this term.  If you are 

able to help out it would be 

greatly appreciated.  

 

 

HELPERS WANTED 

We have two special events coming up:    

-Thank You Parkhill Staff Morning Tea · Thursday 5th November    

 

-The 20year Anniversary of Parkhill · Friday 6 November.  

The PFA are looking for assistance of food for both events and help setting up and assisting with yard 

duty for the Staff Morning Tea.  You should have received an email from your class rep detailing these 

events.  

The sign -ups on VolunteerSpot are:  

Sign up for Staff Morning Tea at VolunteerSpot: http://vols.pt/8dNaKH  

 

Sign up for 20 Year Anniversary Afternoon Tea at VolunteerSpot: http://vols.pt/QLQ9gb  

 

Enter your email address: (You will NOT need to register an account on VolunteerSpot)  

Sign up and choose your spots - VolunteerSpot will send you an automated confirmation and reminders. 

Easy!  

Note: VolunteerSpot does not share your email address with anyone. If you prefer not to use your email 

address or have any queries please contact Anny @ annymation2@bigpond.com  or 0405 559 748  
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